January 15, 2019

Board Meeting January 14, 2019

SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
JANUARY 14, 2019
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held Monday, January 14, 2019 at 7:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees Robert Drain, Troy Ganton and Caleb Runyon.  Absent: Jim Buck.  The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  none.
Reports:  County Commissioner Al Tompkins reported on the County Commission meeting.  Chief Russ Ratkiewicz brought the board up to date on the December runs-the first time in 25 years that the number of yearly runs was under 1,000; also the Police department will now have a drop box for expired medicine.  Chief Tim McEldowney reported that the number of runs in 2018 is less the 2017 year.
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Drain to approve the following disbursements for  December 2018:  General Fund expenditures totaling $53,844.48; Fire Department Fund expenditures totaling $45,937.19 Street Light Fund expenditures totaling $4,131.99; Building Inspections Fund expenditures $3,849.97;  Sewer Fund expenditures totaling $38,388.65; Water Fund expenditures totaling $1,158.44; Trust and Agency Fund expenditures totaling $384.00: Tax Collection Fund distributions of $392,487.79 and Historical Fund expenditures totaling $110.00  Roll Call: 6 yes.  Approved.  Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Runyon to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $110,426.88. Roll Call: 6 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Ganton to approve the Regular Board minutes of  

December 10, 2018.  Approved.
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Drain to accept the following items under the consent agenda consisting of the Financial Reports for December 2018; General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for December 2018 and the Public Safety Report for December 2018.  Approved
The Financial Reports showed the following balances as of December 31, 2018:


General Fund Cash
75,898.86

General Fund Invested Cash
1,472,810.46

Fire Operations Cash
(71,686.52)

Fire Operations Invested Cash
.00

Street Light Fund Cash
(6,780.87)

Street Light Fund Invested Cash
24,898.47

P.I. Fund Cash
.00

P.I. Fund Invested Cash
108,835.39

Building Inspection Fund Cash
(2,816.58)

Building Inspection Fund Invested Cash
90,738.83

General Debt Service (Voted Bonds)
49,263.63

Capital Projects Fund – Roads
4,559,515.86

Trust and Agency Fund
.00

Historical Fund Cash
(250.00)

Historical Fund Invested Cash
8,016.08

Sewer Fund Cash
379.98

Sewer Funds Invested Cash
926,581.77

Water Funds Cash
49,799.39

Water Funds Invested Cash
110,441.00

Current Tax Collection Fund
14,194.87

Current Tax Collection Invested Cash
544,451.44

Ganton Memo of Understanding Invested Cash
10,007.61
Total

$7,964,299.67
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  
M-DOT Report:   2019 will be the year that we have a new M-60 though Spring Arbor.
Teft Road Trail:  Engineering is in progress, the project is to be built this year in 2019.
NEW BUSINESS:

           
Township ID’s:  Supervisor asked the board for money to prepare Township ID’s for those persons that work off site including the Building/Zoning Administrator, Supervisor, Inspectors, Assessor and Sewer tech. During the discussion Tim McEldowney asked that the ID include the firemen also. A motion was made by Gibbs and seconded by Ganton for an amount not to exceed $450.00 for the manufacture of the appropriate number of Township ID’s and the means to display the ID’s (clip or lanyard for example).  Roll Call:  6 yes.  Approved.
Video Franchise:  The Video Franchise Agreement with WOW Video Service needs approval.  This agreement allows the Township to collect usage fees of 5%.   The motion was made by Gibbs and seconded by Ganton to approve the agreement.  Roll Call:  6 yes.  Approved.
Master Plan:  The Planning Commission is working on updating the Master Plan and one of the steps is input from the community.  Jan Gardner, Zoning and Building Administrator wanted the Board to know that a survey has be distributed in the community.  Copies were distributed.

PUBLIC/BOARD COMMENT:  Trustee Ganton wished the Board to know that the volunteers that put up and took down the Christmas lights deserve our Thanks. Colleen Ganton also added her thanks to these people.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:28 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the February 11, 2019 regular board meeting
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